ETTON PARISH COUNCIL
26 May 2020
PRESENT: Councillors Holmes (Chair), Armstrong, Gibbs, Sleight, Stott and Yeo.   
Ward Councillor Greenwood attended for items 14-18.
Apologies were submitted from Councillor Bell and Widd. 
Clerk:  Alan Bravey.
The meeting was held virtually using Zoom.  
14/20 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – There were no declarations made.
15/20 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – that the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on the 13th January should be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
16/20 Local Authorities and Police and Crime Panels (Coronavirus) (Flexibility of Local Authority and Police and Crime Panel Meetings) (England and Wales) Regulations 2020 – The regulations had been enacted to allow local councils to continue to function during the coronavirus restrictions.  Local authorities were now temporarily allowed to meet virtually, as long as residents were able to listen to, and where practical, to see councillors.  The Clerk advised that NALC guidance was that Council meetings constituted a public gathering and were therefore not allowed under the current Government restrictions.  The requirement to hold an annual general meeting had been temporarily withdrawn, with council appointments (e.g. chairman, deputy chairman) remaining in post until May 2021 or until a council resolved otherwise.  Meeting notices were only required to be posted on a website.  The requirement for councillors to attend a meeting every 6 months had not been withdrawn however, although it was noted that a council could resolve to grant a leave of absence.  It was agreed to add this agenda item to the next meeting in case it was required.  
17/20 PARISH COUNCILLOR FEEDBACK –The owners of 94 Main Street had advised that demolition works was due to commence on the property on 1 July, in accordance with their planning approval.   It was noted that Hunt had been maintaining verges in the village during lockdown and a number of residents had passed their thanks to Councillors.  It was agreed the Clerk would write to the Hunt and express the Parish Council’s appreciation for all their efforts.  
18/20 WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – Councillor Greenwood enquired whether the Parish Council had been invited to comment on a planning application for a mixed use development at Killingwoldgraves Lane, near Bishop Burton, comprising employment units and petrol filling station with electric vehicle charging and ancillary shop, with associated infrastructure.  The Council had not been consulted but discussed the application.  Councillor Sleight declared a non-pecuniary interest when informed of the details and did not take part in the discussions.  It was felt that the areas as a whole lacked a petrol station, but that overall the development was in the wrong location and there were concerns about the visual impact on the area, in particular from the Westwood, an increase in traffic on smaller road and the risk of increased litter should the employment units become fast food restaurants.  The main objection though was the concern that approving such a development would set a precedent in building in green spaces, leading to further encroachment from Beverley towards the rural villages.  It was agreed that the Clerk should object to the application on these grounds using delegated authorities. 
19/20 CORRESPONDENCE – The Clerk advised that two additional items of correspondence had been received since the publication of the agenda.  An update had been received from East Riding of Yorkshire Council on the plans for the footpath at the West of the village.  ERYC had identified funding in the current financial year to address the drainage concerns beneath the path identified through last year’s inspection, and would replace the footpath after the works had been completed.  The works had been delayed as a result of the COVID-19, but it was still hoped that they would take place this year.  It was agreed that Councillor Armstrong would share a photograph of the current state of the path with the Clerk.  A request had also been received from Yorkshire Ambulance Service to increase the checks of the defibrillator to weekly.  Cllrs Armstrong and Gibbs agreed to increase the frequency of the checks.  

Resolved – i) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:

i. ERYC, ERYC / T&PC Charter 

ii. ERYC, Bus Stop Update

iii. ERYC, Funding to celebrate VE Day 75 

iv. ERYC, Cabinet Newsletter

v. ERYC, Planning Approval:  Erection of an agricultural building following demolition of existing, 79 Main Street, Etton

vi. ERYC Postponement of Village Walkabouts

vii. ERYC – Various COVID19 Updates

viii. ERYC- Planning Approval – Erection of Detached Dwelling,  Land East of 40 Main Street

ix. ERYC- Process of Filling Parish Council Vacancies during COVID-19

x. Resignation of Councillor Wright

20/20 TO DISCUSS ANY FURTHER ACTIONS REQUIRED TO SUPPORT THE COMMUNITY DURING COVID-19 - The meeting discussed the support available to residents who were shielding or self-isolating due to the outbreak.  It was considered that there was a good network in place and all those who needed support were able to access it.

Resolved – i) further to resident’s feedback, it was not considered that any additional support was required at this stage of the outbreak ii) that the Council should record its thanks to the Parish Councillors and residents who had supported the community through door knocking, shopping, dog walking etc during these challenging times and also to Councillor Stott for painting out the graffiti on the Light Dragoon sign.  
21/20 TO CONSIDER WHETHER THE COUNCIL’S ONGOING INITIATIVES MIGHT CONTINUE DURING COVID19 RESTRICTIONS - It was noted that the Heritage Lottery Fund grant had been temporarily closed during the pandemic, but that some work could continue at the village pond and other projects.    

Resolved – i) that Councillor Gibbs would continue to investigate dog fouling signs ii) that Councillor Stott would submit a planning application for removal of the willow trees at the pond, iii) that steps should be taken to register the Parish Council’s ownership of the pond with Land Registry iv) that the Clerk should enquire on the status of the windfarm tree grant and v) that the Clerk should write to Star Inns to enquire whether there had been any interest in the Light Dragoon, to ask if the Parish Council could offer any support and to enquire whether there were plans to continue to maintain the building and grounds.  
22/20 To consider planning application for the erection of an extension to existing general purpose agricultural  barn, Wold Farm, Kiplingcotes Road, Etton  - Resolved – that the Council had no objections to the application.
23/20 TO CONSIDER ADOPTING INTERNET BANKING – The Clerk proposed moving to internet banking to speed payments and reduce the burden of signing and posting cheques, particularly during lockdown.  This was permitted by the regulations as long as the Council had appropriate controls in place.  Most payments would be authorised by the Council in the normal way and then paid electronically by BACS rather than by cheque.  Exceptions would be urgent repair works approved by the Clerk under delegated powers, or payments for orders that had been previously approved by the Council.  These would be paid electronically and then reported at the next available meeting.  The Clerk would make bank statements available at each meeting to show that appropriate payments had been made.      

Resolved – that the Council would move to internet banking.  

24/20
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS – Resolved - The next meeting of the Parish Council would take place on the 13th July at 7:30 pm by Zoom, unless restrictions had been lifted to allow physical meetings.    
Signed:
_________________________

Dated:
_________________________
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